

## City of Anaheim PUBLIC UTILITIES DEPARTMENT

Administration

February 15, 2022

Wildfire Safety Advisory Board 715 P Street, 20th Floor Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: California Wildfire Safety Advisory Board Guidance Advisory Opinion for the 2022 Wildfire Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned Utilities and Rural Electrical Cooperatives, February 10, 2022 Draft

Dear Wildfire Safety Advisory Board:

We have reviewed the subject advisory opinion as it relates to Anaheim Public Utilities (APU) and appreciate your review and feedback. Several of the comments reflect that the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (WSAB) seeks to learn about the progress made on APU's implementation of the plan. We are currently reviewing data and will include updates on both operational and capital improvements in the 2022 Wildfire Management Plan (WMP).

The WSAB advisory opinion further states "The Board notes that the 2021 Guidance Advisory Opinion recommendations suggested that the WMP and related information should have a prominent and easily locatable website location." We concur that having related information available "for easier public examination of progress" is important for public dissemination of APU's continued progress towards wildfire mitigation, and we have therefore included available documents from 2020 and 2021 at the following website <a href="http://www.anaheim.net/5487/Wildfire-Mitigation-Plan">http://www.anaheim.net/5487/Wildfire-Mitigation-Plan</a>.

We very much appreciate your recognition of APU's efforts to develop the WMP and demonstrate its usefulness in implementation. If you have any questions or need further information, please feel free to contact me at <a href="mailto:ilonneker@anaheim.net">ilonneker@anaheim.net</a> (714.765.5025) or Fred Barvarz, our Transmission and Distribution Manager at <a href="mailto:fbarvarz@anaheim.net">fbarvarz@anaheim.net</a> (714.765.4191).

Sincerely,

Janet Lonneker

J. Laway for

Assistant General Manager, Electric Services

201 S. Anaheim Blvd. M.S. #1101 Anaheim, CA 92805 TEL: 714.765.5173 FAX: 714.765.4138